NBAAA Meeting Minutes

July 12, 2009
Meeting Attendance:  Jeff Henderson, Dennis Hensch, Cris Anderson, Jeff Sampson, John Pilz, Larry Steffenson, Ben Fairbanks
Next Meeting:  The next meeting for the NBAAA board will be on Sunday 8/9/2009 at “The Villages of North Branch” at the 3rd floor meeting room from 6:30 – 8:30.

Treasure’s report was read and accepted.

Baseball:  Larry asked Chris if she would consider writing the checks for invoices for Traveling Baseball.  He would still use the checking account for small bills, but asked if she could just write out a check for the larger bills.  Chris will work with Larry on this, after this season is over.  Larry asked for $600.00 to cover umpire fees.  This was approved by the board.  There was a concern brought up about coaches training.  We need to consider the option of coaches either going to coaches clinics or camps to increase their baseball knowledge.  The board agreed that this would be in the best interest of the baseball players.  Evaluations for both players and coaches were discussed.  Coaches have volunteered in the past, but if more than one person wants to coach a team, we felt that the baseball by-laws set up should be followed.

Football:  There were 33 applicants for 7th grade and 22 for 8th grade interested in Traveling Football.  The 4-6 grade programs are covered by the Forest Lake football association.  Insurance has been paid by NBAAA.  The coaches will follow the same rules as the current football group.  There were concerns about joining the NBAAA because we vote to release funds, and the coaches do not want to be told how to coach their teams.  Jeff and Chris assured Dennis that the funds collected for football would only be used by football.  We do not foresee any issues with paying the invoices as they are presented.

Basketball:  Registration for Basketball will be on July 25th from 9 – 11 am, and on July 27th from 6-8 pm.  Each basketball team collects and control their own checking accounts.  The money follows the team and those kids.  NBAAA would like to see the 3-6 grade boys and the 3-5 grade girls teams organize their money.  Dennis will send an ad to the North Branch Post to advertise basketball registration.  Jeff would like to see a fact sheet listing the costs associated with Traveling Basketball.
Storage:  Jeff Sampson will contact Eric Linder to see if he has a contact that can be used by the different sports associations for storage of their equipment.

